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This s our rebuttal letter responding (in red font) to each point raised by the reviews.

Reviewer 1

The writing needs to be better focused on the main objectives instead of being descriptive. The
research objective is stated more clearly in Abstract Page 2, Lines 29-31. To improve focus,
clarity was added in the Discussion Page 13, Lines 270-271; Lines 279-282; Page 14, Lines 287-
295; Lines 298-302. The major data presented, however, needs to stay as written as
documentation for the efficacy and reliability of the assays which are needed if the procedures
are to be used for regulatory samples.

In discussion section, one additional paragraph. could be added to explain any new parameter or
technical improvement by comparison with previous researches, as a number of papers
reporting sensitive detection techniques for Clas and S. citri. Although there are numerous non-
PCR-based assays developed for CLas and S. citri detection, the regulatory standard is still qPCR.
ddPCR was added to serve as secondary test for more precise pathogen detection, albeit, more
costly and less high throughput. Some text was added in Discussion, Page 14, Lines 293-295;
Lines 298-302.

Reviewer 2

If they were used to detect in the field, do you compare the cost of droplet and qPCR? Which
one is more economic? Comparative costs and time to complete ddPCR versus qPCR was added
in discussion, Page 14, Lines 287-292.

The primer of COXf was lost 3 bases as the reference, does the amplification efficiency is the

same? Thank you for pointing out this disparity. It was a typo and page 6 Table 1 has been
corrected.
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